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REQUEST FOR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION 
 

January 31, 2019 
 
 
Ms. Kimberly A. Byer 
Director, Solid Waste Management Division 
Hillsborough County Public Works Department   
332 North Falkenburg Road 
Tampa, Florida, 33619 
byerk@hillsboroughcounty.org 
 

 
Re: Hillsborough County – Solid Waste 

First Request for Additional Information (RAI) 
Facility Name: Southeast County Waste Tire Processing Facility 
Facility ID: 41193  
DEP Application Nos.: 126787-006-WT-IM 

 
Dear Ms. Byer: 
 
Thank you for your application for an intermediate modification to Southeast County Waste Tire 
Processing Facility Operation Permit No. 126787-005-WT-02. The application dated December 27, 2018 
was prepared by CDM Smith, Inc., and received on January 2, 2019. Based on the Department’s review, 
the application is incomplete at this time.   
 
In order for the Department to continue processing your application, please submit the information 
requested below as soon as possible: 
 

1. Permit No. 1267787-005-WT-02 authorizes the use of processed tires as daily cover and in 
landfill construction. The application for this modification states the tires will no longer be 
shredded onsite and will be stored without specifying their use or final disposal method. Please 
provide the following information:  

a. Proposed use or disposal method for the stored tires. 
b. The maximum daily throughput, the planned daily throughput and the annual throughput.  
c. A description of how 75% of the annual accumulation of waste tires will be removed for 

disposal or recycling. (Regulatory Reference 62-711.530(6) F.A.C.) 
 

2. A description of stormwater control measures and measures to divert stormwater or floodwaters 
away from the storage piles. (Regulatory Reference 62-711.540(3)(a)). 
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The Department must receive a response within 90 days of the date of this letter, May 1, 2019, unless a 
written request for additional time to provide the requested information is submitted and approved.  You 
are encouraged to contact this office to discuss the items requested to assist you in developing a complete 
and adequate response. Please note that pursuant to 62-4.055(1), and Section 120.60, Florida Statutes, 
failure of an applicant to provide the timely requested information by the applicable deadline may result 
in denial of the application. You are encouraged to contact this office to discuss the items requested 
to assist you in developing a complete and adequate response. 
 
If your responses involve the practice of engineering or geology, as defined in Chapters 471 or 
492, Florida Statutes respectively, please have that work signed and sealed by a professional 
engineer or professional geologist as appropriate.  Please submit one hard copy and one 
electronic copy of the requested information to the Department and reference the above permit 
numbers in your correspondence.   
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Phil Ciaravella by telephone at 850-245-8742 or by 
email at Philip.Ciaravella@dep.state.fl.us. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Philip Ciaravella 
Solid Waste Section, Permitting and Compliance Assistance Program  
Florida Department of Environmental Protection 
 
 
cc: 
Larry Ruiz, Hillsborough County   RuizLE@HillsboroughCounty.org 
Vipin Pangasa, P.E. CDM Smith  PangasaV2cdmsmith.com 
Cory Dilmore, P.E., PCAP Solid Waste Section  Cory.Dilmore@dep.state.fl.us 
Steve Morgan, Southwest District Office  Steve.Morgan@dep.state.fl.us 
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